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	Dear Members and Friends,
 

Greetings from GAATW International Secretariat. 
 
This e-Bulletin comes at a very special time in GAATW's history as we celebrate the 20th anniversary of our alliance at next month's International Members' Congress (IMC).
 
In 1994, the alliance was formed by a group of women activists to understand and raise awareness of trafficking from a human rights perspective, and to advocate for the rights of trafficked women around the world. 
 
Today we have 123 member organisations in our diverse global alliance, all working on different areas of anti-trafficking, safe migration, fair labour and women's rights. Representatives from these organisations will gather at the IMC in Bangkok, Thailand, from 23 to 26 September to celebrate our achievements over the last 20 years, but also to review our work and decide on next steps. 
 
Over the last 20 years, GAATW has made significant contributions to the anti-trafficking and migrant rights movement. From groundbreaking reports and advocacy successes, to workshops and training for activists and trafficking survivors, we have much to commemorate. However, as media reports on the human rights violations of migrant workers and trafficked persons continue to show, there is still a long way to go. At the IMC, together we will look to the future and discuss how we can strengthen the alliance and further promote the rights of migrating and trafficked women. 
 
One of the driving themes of the IMC, as it has been for much of GAATW's recent work, is accountability. Anti-trafficking work, and funding for that work, has mushroomed since the 1990s. Though there has been some significant progress towards addressing trafficking in persons and providing assistance to people who have been trafficked, GAATW and others have documented some of the harms done in the name of anti-trafficking and how funding in this area does not always support human rights-based initiatives.  
 
Thus, the International Members' Congress will focus on three themes:
 
1) Women, migration and work - Challenges and opportunities in the coming years, reflecting on our conceptual understanding of and our practical work on trafficking in persons in the intersecting contexts of human rights, development, migration, labour rights and gender issues. 
 
2) Funding for anti-trafficking work - Looking at critical questions about the funding in this sector: where does the money for anti-trafficking come from? Who does it go to? What is it meant to - and what does it actually - achieve? Are non-governmental organisation and donor priorities in alignment? In addition, GAATW will launch the third issue of our Anti-Trafficking Review, which looks at these issues. See below for more detail or visit www.antitraffickingreview.org.  
 
3) Doing better - Rather than always looking to "do more", when we know some of those anti-trafficking efforts can do harm, how can we "do better"? We will reflect on our own work and look at different ways to monitor it, as well as states' anti-trafficking efforts. Over the last year, 17 GAATW Member Organisations in Europe, Asia and the Americas have been researching the experience of anti-trafficking initiatives from the perspective of the trafficking survivor. Initial findings from this project will be shared at the IMC. 
 
The IMC is open to GAATW member organisations and invited colleagues. The final day is open to members and advisors only to discuss GAATW's future strategic direction and other organisational matters.
 
You can keep up to date with all the latest IMC news on our website or social media profiles (Facebook Page: Global Alliance Against Traffic in Women or Twitter handle: @GAATW_IS). Photos during the Anniversary Members Congress will be shared through social media hashtags: #GAATW20 and #IMC2014. 
 
 

Warm Regards,
 
GAATW International Secretariat  
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Women, Work and Migration: a Training of trainers for colleagues from Bangladesh, India and Nepal 

GAATW-IS in collaboration with 14 partner organisations and the ILO, organized a two-week residential training of trainers on Women, Work and Migration on 4-19 July, 2014, in Nagarkot, Nepal. The training was the first activity of GAATW-IS in a collaborative programme on prevention of trafficking and forced labour in South Asia. The IS will work closely with national partners to facilitate informed decision making among migrating women. The training aimed to create conceptual clarity and a rights-based perspective among the trainees.
 

It was amazing to see the creative skills of the trainees and their willingness to share their experience and engage with new ideas. GAATW-IS is grateful to the participants, the translators, the resource persons and the staff of Club Himalaya who made the event a great success. A special thanks to the amazing team of WOREC-Nepal without whose logistical and other support the event could not have been possible. 
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 Dance Movement Therapy Workshop for Women Returnees 
GAATW-IS in collaboration with members from Thailand (Gabfai, Sana Yar Thi Pann and Foundation for Women-Maesot) organised a two-day Dance Movement Therapy (DMT) workshop with women migrant returnees from Phayao, north Thailand. The aim of the workshop was to help participants shift to a more positive self-image and work towards healing and self-care through body movement activities. 

 

We would like to extend our gratitude to YMCA-Phayao for hosting the DMT workshop at the YMCA Center in Phayao. At the end of the workshop, women expressed positive and joyful remarks and were encouraged to apply what they have learned in their daily life.

 

Soundbites:
'If we learn how to share our power, we can create a safe space 
for ourselves and to others.' 
'I could not express myself in words because I feel so happy.'
'I'm glad to meet new friends and I feel happy to release my emotions.'
 
ADVOCACY UPDATE
GAATW comments on post-2015 Sustainable Development Goals
GAATW-IS is concerned about the lack of human rights framework as a basis for the proposed new global development goals, and the treatment of trafficking as an issue affecting women and children only.

 

The 17 new goals proposed by the UN General Assembly's Open Working Group (OWG) on Sustainable Development Goals (SDGs) have now been published, and are set to direct development work for the next 15 years. These draft SDGs represent the culmination of a great deal of outreach and consultation, a marked improvement on the progress that created the current Millennium Development Goals (MDGs). However, there remain some worrying gaps, especially in the lack of human rights framework as the basis for development. 
 
The realisation of human rights promotes and underpins sustainable development. States are required to enact many development commitments due to their existing obligations under international human rights law. The SDGs should be in line with these existing human rights commitments to ensure that development policies and programmes are always focused on people and do not undermine human rights. 
 
Of particular concern to GAATW is that the draft SDGs risk undermining international law on trafficking in persons. The proposed SDGs mention trafficking in persons only in relation to women and to children. The development framework does not recognise trafficking in persons as an issue that can affect anybody, regardless of their gender. This is very troubling for efforts to end and prevent trafficking in persons - and for development solutions to the root causes of trafficking.
 
The Women's Major Group, a coalition of over 500 organisations facilitating women's civil society input into the post-2015 development agenda has produced Women's "8 Red Flags"  following the conclusion of the OWG.
 

International AIDS Conference affirms need to separate sex work from criminalisation 

The recent International AIDS Conference in Melbourne, Australia, saw further affirmation of the necessity of decriminalising sex work,including in the prestigious medical journal the Lancet and the World Health Organization. Since its inception, GAATW has supported sex workers' rights, advocates for the decriminalisation of sex work and values the key role of sex workers rights groups in the anti-trafficking movement, and therefore welcomes these developments.

 
GAATW and the Beijing+20 Review
The work starts this month on GAATW's preparations for the 20th anniversary of the Beijing Declaration and Platform for Action (BPfA). 
 
Progress in the implementation of the Beijing Platform for Action is reviewed every five years during the UN Commission on the Status of Women (CSW). Though 20 years old, the BPfA remains our most comprehensive framework on gender equality, though as it pre-dates the adoption of the UN Trafficking Protocol its language is not adequate for addressing the trafficking of women and girls across labour sectors. Starting with national reports and regional reviews, the Beijing+20 review process coincides with the post-2015 development agenda. This political convergence is a critical moment for setting a progressive agenda for the future of women's human rights. 
 
The regional reviews will lead in to the 59th session of the CSW next March. This session will not have a negotiated outcome. Beijing+20 will culminate in the Global Leaders Commitment Summit in September 2015, which will follow a global civil society dialogue supported by UN Women. GAATW is part of the Civil Society Beijing+20 Steering Committee for the Asia Pacific Region and participated in the third session of the ESCAP Committee on Social Development in August. This is the preparatory body for the Asian and Pacific Conference on Gender Equality and Women's Empowerment: Beijing+20 Review that will take place in November. GAATW joined the civil society statement delivered at the opening of the meeting, as well as other statement throughout the meeting.

 
US bill to pressure countries that do not criminalise the purchase of sex must be dropped, say rights groups
GAATW and the Freedom Network call on the US House of Representatives to drop H.R.4703
GAATW and the Freedom Network (USA) condemn a new bill, introduced into the US House of Representatives by Congressman Hultgren, which seeks to put pressure on countries that "do not prohibit the purchase of commercial sex acts". If passed, bill H.R.4703 will amend the Trafficking Victims Protection Act of 2000 to demand that the State Department take a country's prostitution laws into consideration when determining its rankings in the annual Trafficking in Persons Report. Placement in the lowest tier of the report can trigger sanctions including the reduction or loss of non-humanitarian, non-trade-related foreign assistance. Read more
 
Anti-Trafficking Review  

[image: image13.jpg]_anti
trafficking = issi 22670143

The Anti-Trafficking Review promotes a human rights-
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inits broader context including gender analyses and
intersections with labour and migrant rights.
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New publication - Following the Money: Spending on Anti-Trafficking
The International Secretariat will be launching the next edition of the Anti-Trafficking Review on 24 September 2014, this time themed on funding for anti-trafficking work. Guest edited by human rights expert Mike Dottridge, the journal features a selection of articles looking at who the major donors are, how much money is spent on anti-trafficking work, what it is spent on and the funding-related challenges faced by non-governmental organisations. 

 

Visit the website for more information: www.antitraffickingreview.org.
GAATW's 20th YEAR ANNIVERSARY
Anniversary Message to GAATW
We are requesting founding members, past and current members, and friends to share their thoughts and messages for the 20th Anniversary of GAATW. Below are snippets from interviews with two of GAATW's International Board Members. Do send us your video, audio or print messages to mark 20 years of our journey together.  Write to GAATW-IS at gaatw@gaatw.org. 
 
Message from Andrea Querol, GAATW International Board for the Americas 
Andrea is one of the founders of Capital Humano y Social Alternativo, a GAATW member, whose main purpose is to fight against human trafficking and exploitation of children and adolescents.

We knew about GAATW in 2007, and through other GAATW members in the region, we learnt more about the work of GAATW, and what they were doing in other parts of the world. We applied to become a member, and since then we have been able to witness and participate in their hard work, and the significant effect of the Alliance in all the regions. During the last 20 years, GAATW has taken a stand against trafficking in the international arena and promoted the improvement of policies on anti-trafficking all over the world based on a human rights- approach.
 
From the REDLAC´s Board, I am confident that we can continue regional work while strengthening our relationship with other regions. In the next 20 years, we hope to continue with our support and advocacy for migrants and trafficked persons. 
GAATW-IS Anniversary Timeline
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GAATW International Secretariat launched an online 20th anniversary timeline to show the highlights of GAATW-IS's work. To view, go to: http://gaatw.org/timeline. 

 

RESOURCES
Reports/PUBLICATIONS ON TRAFFICKING, LABOUR AND MIGRATION
Economic Migration Gone Wrong: Trafficking in Persons Through the Lens of Gender, Labor and Globalization
By Dana Raigrodski, University of Washington-School of Law
This article looks at the lack of success in fighting trafficking and argues that this is due to too great a focus on criminal law and the human rights of women and children, rather than addressing the economic and global market conditions within which human trafficking thrives. It highlights vulnerabilities to trafficking and exploitation brought upon by globalisation, the feminisation of labour migration, and the links between irregular migration and human trafficking. 

See: http://papers.ssrn.com/sol3/papers.cfm?abstract_id=2473738 

 
The International Law of Migrant Smuggling
By Anne T Gallgher and Fiona David
New book presenting a comprehensive analysis of migrant smuggling and the legal obligations of states with regard to the subject, including those related to criminalisation, interdiction and rescue at sea, protection, prevention, detention and return.

See:http://www.cambridge.org/gb/academic/subjects/law/human-rights/international-law-migrant-smuggling
 
Qualitative research on employment relationship and working conditions: preliminary guidelines
By Amelita King Dejardin, International Labour Organization
This guide presents a qualitative research methodology for investigating the employment relationship between domestic worker and the employer-household, with special attention on employment practices and working conditions.

See:http://www.ilo.org/travail/whatwedo/publications/WCMS_248899/lang--en/index.htm 

 
COMMENTARY
Arrest of one man does not address Thailand's trafficking problem
GAATW's research consultant Mariah Grant has published an article onthe Thomson Reuters Foundation blog about migrant Burmese children in Thailand and the government's token actions to combat trafficking. Please note, the author's opinions are her own and do not necessarily reflect GAATW's position. 

See: http://www.trust.org/item/20140804113322-o3yph/?source=jtBlogs 

 
BLOG
Monitoring, evaluation and learning - why it's an activist's best friend
This issue of Gender & Development features a unique and unequalled range of different views by authors who've all been involved in monitoring, evaluation and learning (MEL) from a gender equality and women's rights perspective. The articles here are powerful and useful taken individually, but appearing as a collection they enable development policymakers and practitioners to compare a wide array of experiences and gain real insight into state-of-the-art approaches to gender-transformative MEL. 
See:http://policy-practice.oxfam.org.uk/blog/2014/07/monitoring-evaluation-and-learning-why-its-an-activists-best-friend 

 

 

Human Rights at home, abroad and on the way
The GAATW e-bulletin is sent out to all member organisations of the Alliance as well as to many of its friends and sister NGOs worldwide. The e-bulletin is published once a month. A Spanish version goes out to the GAATW REDLAC mailing list  after the English version. Sometimes additional follow up information and/or reminders are also sent via email to member organisations. Primarily a tool for communication between the International Secretariat and the Alliance members, the e-bulletin aims to cover a broad range of topics although trafficking related issues remain its special focus. We also use this e-bulletin to inform members about upcoming events and provide regular updates about the Secretariat. We strongly encourage members and friends to send us their input to the e-bulletin at gaatw@gaatw.org   If you do not want to receive this e-bulletin please send us a message at gaatw@gaatw.org and we will delete your address from the list. Please note that we have not inserted the advertisements that may appear on this message. GAATW International Secretariat is not associated in any of these ads over which we have no control.



	


